
 
 

September 22, 2022 

CEC Communication 

 

 

Dear Member, 

 

The Central Executive Committee of the GRA met yesterday to discuss the Rosters and Working Time 
Agreement currently being proposed and we wanted to update all members of any developments. 

Firstly our position has not wavered. We can not and will not present this proposal for ballot in its 
current form.  

Why is that? Why are we not putting it to the membership to accept or reject it? Firstly, we are 
respecting the democratic process of the GRA and the mandate we have been given. As you know, 
every year our Annual Delegate Conference brings together the delegates and divisional 
representatives which is our forum for discussion and our primary decision making body. We are 
duty bound to any Motion passed and these can only be reversed at an ADC. 

At our last ADC in May earlier this year, the following Motion was brought by Divisions 5 (Galway) & 
10 (Cork City) and passed unanimously: 

“The CEC directs the Interim Gen Sec and Rosters Negotiations Team that any roster proposed would 
be fully costed for all sections when compared to their roster when worked in February 2020 and that 
any ballot put to the membership would not contain a pay cut to any member.” 

It is our view that for a significant portion of our membership, this proposal contains changes to our 
work patterns and certainty that will adversely affect our pay and work-life balance and for us, that 
is simply unacceptable. 

At a time of great uncertainty with an economic crisis, spiralling inflation, commuting, childcare and 
energy costs, it is inconceivable that any representative body would recognise or entertain any 
proposal that would result in a group of workers being told that they would have to attend work at 
least 47 days more than their agreed rosters from pre-Covid, February 2022, and up to 78 days from 
the roster they are working at the moment. 

Additionally, the flexibilities contained in the proposal have the potential to vary members’ start 
times day to day, which decreases predictability and decreases unsocial hours earnings. It allows 
management to change member’s roster every 20 weeks with 5 weeks' notice.  The proposal also 
allows night shifts to be changed to days for the core, and for lates to be changed to middle and  



 
middle to early for the non-core. There are changes possible to start times for all rosters. These 
changes can be made 10 times a year and an additional 5 times to avoid compensatory rest. It also 
reduces the notice period from 14 to 10 days. There is no provision in this Proposal to compensate 
any member for the loss in unsocial earning that such a shift change would result in.  
 

So… what does this mean? The CEC believes that there are industrial relations solutions to this 
impasse with urgent face-to-face engagement needed with Commissioner Harris and his senior 
management team, and we have contacted the Commissioner’s office with that request 

 

The contingency roster introduced during the Covid pandemic is extended until October 30, 2022. 
We have sought confirmation that fair notice be given to our members that this roster will be 
extended further, or, the agreed roster in place prior to the pandemic be restored. We raised this 
query during the recent garda Conciliation Council but management refused to engage on this 
query. We have since referred the related dispute to the Workplace Relations Commission. 

In the meantime, you may have read in the media that a communication from the Westmanstown 
Independent Chairperson Sean McHugh had been publicly circulated. This letter expressed concerns 
in which he alleged ‘inaccurate, misleading and in some case entirely incorrect information’ being 
circulated by GRA members. We immediately refuted a number of these accusations and have 
formally written to Mr McHugh seeking clarity on the text contained in his communication. 

We wish to assure all members that we are continuing to engage with all relevant parties and will 
continue to keep you updated on developments as they happen. We have convened a further 
special meeting of the CEC next Thursday, September 29. 

Just for further clarity, we attach below a number of graphics, the first of which shows the proposed 
roster changes contained within the Proposed WTA, followed by calculations by both the 
Westmanstown working group and by the GRA CEC on the affects on Core and Non Core members. 

 

Thank You, 

 

Philip McAnenly, Interim General Secretary 

Ronan Slevin, Interim Deputy General Secretary 

Brendan O’Connor, President 

Mark O’Meara, Vice President 

 

 



Graphic 1: Taken from the Appendices of the 2022 Westmanstown WTA Proposal 

 

 

Graphic 2: Figures & Changes supplied by Management to the Westmanstown Working Group: 



 

Graphic 3: Changes to Non Core members calculated on behalf of the CEC 

 

 


